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UCSD receives scholarships for engineering and natural sciences divisions
and School of Medicine from the Achievement Rewards for Colleges
Scientists Foundation
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UCSD RECEIVES SCHOLARSHIPS FOR ENGINEERING AND NATURAL SCIENCES DIVISIONS AND
SCHOOL OF MEDICINE

The University of California, San Diego will be the recipient of $30,000 in scholarship money from the San
Diego Chapter of the Achievement Rewards for College Scientists (ARCS) Foundation, Thursday, Nov. 12.
UCSD Chancellor Richard C. Atkinson and his wife Rita will host a reception, luncheon and ARCS scholarship
presentation at University House, the Chancellor's residence, beginning at 11:30 a.m.

Julia Harrell and Scott Smelser, two academically outstanding students entering the UCSD School of
Medicine, will each receive $5,000 from the ARCS Foundation. The Division of Engineering will receive a $10,000
fellowship and the Division of Natural Sciences will receive two $5,000 scholarships. The recipients of these
awards have not been designated.

ARCS is a national organization whose purpose is to provide financial assistance to outstanding students
in physical or life sciences, and engineering, who have the potential to become future leaders in these fields.
Each year, the 14 chapters of the ARCS Foundation allocate grants for scholarships to selected colleges and
universities that offer the strongest science programs.

ARCS is a national organization whose aim is to support science and engineering education in distinguished
universities, as well as to cultivate future leaders in these areas. It is an honor for UCSD that the San Diego
Chapter of ARCS has elected to support the graduate students in Engineering, Natural Sciences and the Medical
School with six scholarships.

The San Diego chapter of ARCS has 80 members and is the newest chapter. ARCS was founded in 1958
in Los Angeles and has awarded over $9 million for scientific scholarships since its inception. The Nov. 12
presentations will be the first scholarships awarded by the San Diego chapter.

Representing the ARCS San Diego chapter at the presentations will be Barbara McColl, president; Barbara
Doren, luncheon chairman; and Kathleen Buoymaster, hospitality chairman. The speakers for the event will be
Dr. Ruth Covell, associate dean of the UCSD School of Medicine; Lu Jeu Sham, dean of the Division of Natural
Sciences; and Lea Rudee, dean of the Division of Engineering.
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